

Mr. Todd C. Fahey, J.D. AARP New Hampshire State Director 45 South Main Street, Suite 202 Concord, New Hampshire 03301

Dear Mr. Fahey,

On behalf of the Town Of Londonderry, I am pleased to express our interest in enrolling in the AARP Age-Friendly Communities Initiative. The Town of Londonderry recognizes the importance of encouraging age-friendly planning and policies to address changing demographics and enhance independent living, and is committed to promoting initiatives that improve the quality of life for all of our residents, including aging populations.

To address our changing demographics, the Town has an existing Senior Resource Committee comprised of a diverse group of residents, municipal departments and local policy makers who are tasked with reviewing and making recommendations regarding existing services, programs and issues that impact Londonderry's elder residents. The Committee's mission is to ensure that our older residents have the resources to be healthy, independent and integrated into community life.

As a participant in the Age-Friendly Network, it is the intent of the Town of Londonderry to actively engage residents in the work of our Senior Resource Committee, to establish a plan of action to respond to the needs identified by older adults in the community, and to measure, review and publicly report on plan outcomes.

Thank you for your consideration of our application for membership in the Age-Friendly Communities Network.

Sincerely,

Kevin H. Smith Town Manager